Decision No. C01-249

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF COLORADO

DOCKET NO. 01A-044T

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF QWEST CORPORATION FOR APPROVAL OF REVISED EXCHANGE AREA AND BASE RATE AREA MAPS IN THE BOULDER AND COLORADO SPRINGS EXCHANGE AREAS.

ORDER GRANTING APPLICATION

Mailed Date:  March 16, 2001

Adopted Date:  March 14, 2001
I. BY THE COMMISSION

Statement

1. This matter comes before the Commission for consideration of Qwest Corporation’s (“Qwest”) Application for approval of revised exchange area and base rate area maps in the Boulder and Colorado Springs exchange areas filed on January 31, 2001.  Qwest seeks approval to modify its Exchange and Network Services Tariff (PUC No. 20), including its exchange area maps, to expand the Base Rate Area and Zone Increment distances for the Boulder and Colorado Springs exchanges.  Qwest states that the purpose of the proposed revisions of the exchange area maps and revisions to the tariff is to eliminate or reduce zone charges for several customers in the affected territory.

2. Qwest states that the specific details of the revisions are set forth in a proposed advice letter and accompanying tariff sheets which include the revised exchange area maps, copies of which were attached to its application as Exhibit A.  The preliminary analysis conducted by Qwest indicated that approximately 50 percent of customers now paying zone charges will be positively affected with a reduced rate structure.  Qwest stated that no customer will experience any rate increase, any change concerning the local calling area, or change in telephone number as a result of the proposed changes.  Qwest believes the proposed boundary change is in the public interest and will not adversely affect the public switched network of Qwest or its financial integrity.

3. Qwest requests that the Commission allow it to make a compliance filing 120 days after the grant of Qwest’s proposal.  This would allow Qwest to analyze and quantify effects on individual customers affected, and to modify necessary support systems to change billing.

4. Pursuant to Commission Decision No. C00-361, Qwest notified customers in the area affected by the proposed boundary change by publishing one-time notices, attached to the application as Exhibit B, in the Boulder and Colorado Springs local newspapers.

5. We agree that the proposed boundary changes and expansion of the Base Rate Area and Zone Increment distances will have a positive impact on the affected customers and will promote the public interest and welfare.  Good cause having been stated, we will grant the application.

II. ORDER

B. The Commission Orders That:
1. The Application is deemed complete.

2. The Application for approval of revised exchange area and base rate area maps in the Boulder and Colorado Springs exchange areas, filed by Qwest Corporation on January 31, 2001, is granted as described in this Order.

3. Qwest Corporation shall make a compliance filing in this docket within 120 days of the effective date of this Order detailing the impact on customers, revenue effect, and whether necessary support systems have been modified.

4. This Order is effective upon its Mailed Date.

B.
ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING
 
March 14, 2001.
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